
 

 

December 2024 NASFA Minutes 

by Steve Sloan 
 
The December meeting of the North Alabama Science Fiction Association was called to 
order on Saturday, December 21, 2024 at the NASFA Christmas party in the usual Not-a-
Con programming room at 4:42:46 PM by President Mary Lampert. 
 

OLD BUSINESS 
 
Steve read last month’s nominations. 
 
Judy and Gary both declined the nomination for President. 
 
Someone moved to open nominations and the motion passed many to one. 
 
Sam moved to nominate the existing officers for existing positions. Sue nominated Mary 
for President. Doug nominated Sue for all offices, but she declined. 
 
Sam moved to close nominations, and the motion passed many to one. 
 
Judy said we can nominate and elect a 2025 Not-a-Con con chair in January. 
 

NEW BUSINESS 
 
NASFA elections were the only new business. 
 
As VP, Gary ran the vote for President. 
 
� President: Mary got 7 votes and Judy got 4 votes. 
 
Mary took back over to run the rest of the votes. 
 
� Vice President: Gary beat Sam 9 to 4. 
� Secretary: Steve got 4 votes and Nobody got 2 votes. 
� Treasurer: Sam beat Martin many to 2. 
� Publicity: Misty got 6 votes and Sam got fewer votes. 
� Programming Director: Judy got 6 votes, and Nobody got 1 vote. 
 
In summary, the 2024 NASFA officers will be: 
 
� President: Mary Lampert 
� Vice-President: Gary Shelton 
� Secretary: Steve Sloan 
� Treasurer: Samuel A. Smith 
� Publicity Director: Misty Tays 



 

 

� Program Director(s): Judy Smith 
 
2025 dues are due. 
 

NOT-A-CON BUSINESS 
 
Sam reported that Not-a-Con currently has a surplus of $718.22. That does not include 
food and t-shirts, which he hasn’t added in yet. 
 
Sam moved to adjourn at 4:55:52 PM. 
 
For the December program and After the Meeting Meeting, we continued the Christmas 
party. 
 


